				 
				TOWN OF NEWTON BOARD MEETING 
					September 15, 2021 
	The Town Board meeting of the Town of Newton was held on Wednesday, September 15, 2021 at the Newton Town Hall, 6532 Carstens Lake Road, Manitowoc, WI 54220 at 6:00 pm. pursuant to posted notices.
	The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Denise Thomas.  Present:  Denise Thomas, Chairman; Kevin Behnke, Supervisor #1; Mark Knorr, Supervisor #2, Paulette Vogt, Treasurer; Barbara Pankratz, Clerk; Dave Mueller, Road Superintendent/Law Enforcement Officer, Tom Klabunde, Larry Stock, Ed Downing, Charlie Bauer and Roger Busse.
	All those present joined in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.  The clerk stated that the agenda was posted on the official posting places as well as on the Town of Newton web site.  The agenda was approved by motion made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Kevin Behnke.  Motion passed.
	The minutes of the August 18, 2021 were approved by motion made by Kevin Behnke and seconded by Mark Knorr.  Motion passed.  
	There was no further report from the treasurer.  The treasurer did send her report to the Board and Clerk previous to the meeting.  There were no questions and the report was approved by motion made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Kevin Behnke.
	  Bob Marheine of the Newton Fire Co. submitted the Fire Department’s proposed budget for 2022 which remained the same as last year.  There being no further business said agenda item was closed.
	Dave Mueller, Road Supervisor gave a report on culverts, ditch cutting, blacktopping and garbage pickup.  Dave Mueller, Law Enforcement Officer then gave a report on an incident involving burning on a Sunday.
	Mike Slattery, Zoning Administrator submitted his report to the Board previous to the meeting.  There were no questions about the report.
	Supervisor Kevin Behnke inquired if there would be a freon collection in October.  Chairman Denise Thomas will contact the person in charge about setting a date.  Kevin also talked to Tim Miller from GFL asking him for a quote for a rate and if accepted the Town can move forward with a contract.  Jim Jost, worker at the Recycling Center asked about hours at the Recycling Center because of the holidays falling on Saturdays during December/January.  Discussion ensued about having the center open during the week.  Denise Thomas asked Kevin Behnke to check with the recycling attendants about what dates would work for them.  The matter will be decided at next month’s meeting.
	The next item discussed was the water system. There was a significant difference between the quotes for the softeners and the reverse osmosis system and Chairman Thomas suggested that we meet with the people that gave the quotes.  After a short discussion it was decided to wait until next year and put the same in the budget.  
	Chairman Thomas is looking at a different web site provider and this matter will be addressed in October.
	Fuel bids was the next item to be discussed.  One fuel bid was received from Quality State Oil.  4400 gallons of diesel at 3.2725; 1200 gallons of gas (no ethanol) at 3.2965 from October 1, 2021 through September, 2022.  Motion was made by Chairman Thomas to accept the contract.  Said motion was seconded by Supervisor Kevin Behnke and passed.
	Chairman Thomas discussed the ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) with Jake Langenhahn at the Wisconsin Towns Association.
	Newton News update:  nothing was saved by the previous chairman so Chairman Thomas will work on getting something together for the newsletter.
	There was a discussion about driveway permit fees required and what they should be since Chairman Thomas received a complaint from a concerned resident about the requirements necessary to require a driveway permit. There is an Ordinance covering this dated November of 1996 having certain requirements. Supervisor Behnke suggested looking at the present ordinance and discuss what should be charged for what is done.
	Kevin Behnke made a motion to change the wording in the August minutes to the City of Manitowoc gravel pit. The motion was seconded by Denise Thomas and passed.
	Supervisor Kevin Behnke made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Chairman Denise Thomas seconded the motion which carried.
					Barbara Pankratz, Town Clerk
 
	




	










